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Council Highlights 

November 18, 2021 Council Meeting   
Meeting Link: https://youtu.be/6aWEAgz4iU4 

• Council received a delegation from Detachment Commander Inspector Mark Loucas 
and Elgin County CAO/Clerk Julie Gonyou regarding the Elgin Group Police 
Services Board. 
 

• Council received a delegation from Tracey Arts, Ontario Federation of Agriculture 
and Greg Fentie from Elgin Chapter regarding protection of Farmland in Ontario.  

  
• Council received third quarter reports from OCWA on the West Elgin Drinking Water 

System and the Rodney and West Lorne Wastewater Systems. 
 

• Council received monthly report from the Building Department, as of October West 
Elgin has issued 100 building permits in 2021. 

 
• Council received monthly report from the Fire Department, Operations and 

Community Services and Administration.  
 

• Council received information on the Annual Emergency Exercise which was 
conducted on November 3, 2021. 

 
• Council received a report on the Memorial Park Entrance in Port Glasgow and 

provided the direction to staff to include alternative fencing options and/or re-pointing 
options for the current pillars in the draft 2022 budget deliberations. 

 
• Council approved the 2022 Council and Committee dates. 

 
• Council appointed Spriet & Associates Engineers to complete and Engineers Report 

and update the assessment schedule for the Axford Drain.  
 

• Council received the Year-to-Date Financials as of October 31, 2021. 
 

https://youtu.be/6aWEAgz4iU4

